The Honorable Bob Ferguson

February 3, 2010
Page 2

February 3, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Attached for County Council consideration and approval is an ordinance amending County Code which would authorize furlough replacement days for non-represented county employees.  

As you know, both non-represented and represented furloughed employees observed up to ten furlough days in 2009.  Those represented employees subject to the “Memorandum of Agreement between the King County Coalition of Unions and King County Addressing the 2009 Budget Crisis Regarding Furlough Days” will be provided furlough replacement time in 2010 and 2011, as required by the Memorandum of Agreement.
Furlough replacement time for non-represented employees was not part of the 2008 ordinance authorizing the emergency budget furlough.  Nonetheless, these employees did make the same financial sacrifice as their represented counterparts when taking the unpaid furlough and should not be placed at a disadvantage by not receiving furlough replacement time.  It is anticipated that such a disadvantage would negatively impact employee morale throughout the workplace.  For these reasons, and in order to also provide furlough replacement time to non-represented furloughed employees, I am recommending that certain required code revisions be approved that would authorize furlough replacement days in 2010 and 2011 for non-represented employees.
Attached please find an ordinance relating to code revisions necessary to effectuate the furlough replacement time for non-represented employees by adding new sections K.C.C. Chapter 3.12F and the accompanying fiscal note.
Your consideration and approval is appreciated.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Anita Whitfield, Human Resources Division Director, at 206-296-8576.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:  King County Councilmembers
ATTN:   Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff
   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Toni Rezab, Acting Director, Office of Management and Budget
Bob Cowan, Acting County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)

Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES

Michael Frawley, Deputy Director, HRD, DES

